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One-on-one interviews with  

community members 

During the month of March the research team interviewed 
11 community leaders from across the county on issues 
that matter most to older adults. The individuals inter-
viewed discussed many ways that the County supports old-
er adults, and also named some key areas that the County 
has room for growth. 

Strengths in the community: 

¶ There are many volunteering opportunities for older 
adults in the community, and older adults are highly re-
spected and valued as volunteers. 

¶ In-home health services are high-quality but eligibility 
and funding present barriers to providing needed ser-
vices. 

¶ There are some locally-driven programs that provide 
transportation for older adults to get around but are not 
available across all communities. 

Room for growth: 

¶ Older adults in the community often face communication 
barriers, since sometimes information is only shared 
online which is inaccessible to many. 

¶ There is a need for more accessible and affordable 
housing for older adults. 

¶ Transportation presents a huge barrier to older adults, 
and affects their social isolation. 

 



Age-Friendly Survey Draw Winners 

Focus Groups for  

Older Adults 

The team is now holding 15 focus 

groups across the county. The time 

and location of some of the focus 

groups are as followed: 

¶ May 25, 1:30 pm: Adjala-Tosorontio 

Municipal Office in Alliston 

¶ May 25, 5:00 pm: Caregivers group 

at Collingwood Public Library 

¶ May 27, 11:00 am: Francophone 

group at La Cl® de la Baie in 

Penetanguishene 

¶ May 27, 1:00 pm: Clearview Council  

Chambers in Stayner 

¶ June 1st, 10:00 am: Oakwood  

Community Centre, Victoria Harbour 

¶ June 1st, 1:30 pm: Askennonia  

Seniors Centre in Midland 

¶ June 2, 1:00 pm: Elmvale Public  

Library 

¶ June 3, 1:00 pm: Bayshore  Village 

ñHayloftò Club House in Brechin 

¶ June  7, 11:00 am: Newcomers at 

Bradford Immigrant & Community 

Services in Bradford 

¶ June 8, 2:00 pm: Coldwater        

Memorial Public Library 

¶  June 8, 10:00 am Angus Public  

Library 

If you are interested in registering for 

one of these focus groups please call 

(416) 531-6235 or email Emma at 

emma@publicinterest.ca 

 

The County of Simcoe is proud to announce that over 
3,000 community members completed the Age-Friendly 
Survey. In order for the survey to be representative of 
the County, 384 surveys were required to be completed. 
Thanks to the amazing engagement of the Countyôs 
community members that goal was far surpassed. 

The winners of the three prizes for completing the survey 
were pulled from a hat and announced at the Age-
Friendly Project Steering Committee in April. 

Mrs. Moulden (centre) from the Township of Springwater stands with 

Jane Sinclair, General Manager, Health & Emergency Services  (left) and 

Christy Tosh, Age-Friendly Project Lead (right), from the County of 

Simcoe.  Mrs. Moulden is the first place winner and is excited to go on her 

Sunshine Getaway in Simcoe County! 

1st Place  

 Sunshine Getaway in Simcoe County: 

 D. Moulden, Township of Springwater  
 

2nd Place  

 Dickey Bee Basket ($100 value):  

 M. Barney, Township of New Tecumseth 
 

3rd Place  

Dickey Bee Basket ($50 value):          

A. Jagoe, Township of Innisfil 
 


